
The Following document is an Affidavit from Robert Dennee, the Lands Program Manager for 
the Gallatin National Forest in 2007. In the affidavit, Dennee discusses FS historic roads and 
trails, specifically the Porcupine-Lowline trail, which I did some documentation on with Brad 
Wilson, in a previous newsletter. 

"In situations where continued use of a historical road or trail access route is challenged or 
closed, Forest Service direction and policy is also to take actions necessary to protect the 
existing rights to NFS lands.

The Porcupine - Lowline trail system, including Trails #195, #258, #267 and #272, is located 
on the southwest side of the Crazy Mountains. This system of existing historic trails crosses 
intermingled private and NFS lands and it continues to provide needed access to NFS lands 
for public recreation and for administrative purposes." 

Dennee then goes on to address the need to perfect the trail access rights and specifically 
addresses another of the access obstructing landowners involved with the letters to Daines, 
Perdue, Tidwell, Marten and Erickson - that of Ned Zimmerman. Dennee states they began 
trying to work with Guth Zimmerman and Ned Zimmerman in 2004. That was 13 years ago. 

http://womwe.blogspot.com/2017/07/the-face-of-things-to-come-if-we-dont.html











